MINUTES GLENEAGLE CIVIC ASSOCIATION

BOARD OF DIRECTORS MONTHLY MEETING

12 May 2016 at 6:30 pm

Holy Trinity Anglican Church, 13990 Gleneagle Dr. 

CALL TO ORDER- 6:32pm

In attendance: Kevin Deardorff, Roger Louden, Michelle Fisher, Ken Judd, Melissa Seidenberg, Members: Russ Robinson, Guests: Jim Nelson, Kathy Fergeson, Absent: Craig Jasper, Shauna Naous

WELCOME OF MEMBERS AND MEMBERS FORUM

Russ has nothing at this time

APPROVAL OF APRIL 2016 BOARD MEETING MINUTES- Ken suggests a clarification around Roads Signs and Ditches. With the change, Ken moves to approve, Roger seconds. Approved unanimously.

COMMITTEE REPORTS

1. NEIGHBORHOOD REPRESENTATIVES

· Vacancies- 1 and 23

2. NEPCO- Roger will be at the next meeting this coming Saturday- Merody Broom speaking. NEPCO land use committee held a meeting, reviewing development plans- Flying Horse North and Gleneagle (former Golf Course Property) Development. Ken and Kevin were in attendance. 

3. COVENANT CONTROL COMMITTEE

· Review of Current Violations- section 131 violation is a misprint, and is cleared. One section 115 notice is for a home which is for sale and under contract. Question was raised about whether to continue pursuit of the violation with fines. Board felt it would hold off at this time.

· Covenant Hearings

4. ARCHITECTURAL CONTROL COMMITTEE

· Review of Approvals, Denials, and Pending Requests

5. FINANCIAL REPORT

· Review of Budget and Actuals

· Approval of Expenses

· Pursuit of Dues in arrears 

· Historical loss amount still needs to be added as a negative line item under revenue. Ken moved to approve budget. Roger seconded. Approved unanimously.

6. ROADS, SIGNS & DITCHES COMMITTEE- Craig sent email that a scout is looking to finish signs. He is also continuing to look for bids on island maintenance. 

7. PLANNING COMMITTEES

· Annual Garage Sale- June 10, 11- There will be no registration this year. The Goodwill truck will be out. Scouts will be barbecuing. Wescott will be doing a hot dog fundraiser and is considering a possible car wash. Other area HOAs seem to be expressing interest in participating as well. Planning Committee is very engaged.

· GCA Annual Picnic- Sunday, August 7 at Fox Run Park- Pavilions 4 and 5. We will not bring chairs this year, as they have not been used the last couple of years. Famous Daves will be provided for the Main Course. Kevin considers asking if anyone wants to help with signs. We will ask Garage Sale Committee if anyone is interested in working on marketing/signs for the Picnic. We will want to include advertising for the event in the newsletter

8. EAGLE’S VIEW- First of July is the next deadline. We are going to need some Community interest Items for the next issue.

OLD BUSINESS

G&S (former Golf Course) Property Development Plans- nothing new to report. County has the plan. We have until May 25 for review comments. The conveyance agreement is still a work in progress. Ken has helped facilitate some donations to local non-profits to be put to use rather than scrapped.

Community Meeting- Ken would like to get a tentative date on the calendar.  July 21st tentative meeting date.

NEW BUSINESS

Kevin said he received a call that a tee marker had been removed from the former golf course. Owner has asked that thee tee marker be replaced. Kevin is going to send out an email reminding residents they do not have permission to remove anything from the property at this point. 

DORA agreement letter was discussed and it seems agreeable to the Board.

Second Amendment to the Covenants, Restrictions, and Charges- Ken has talked to Bob Swedenburg about how amendments have been made in the past, and there was some knocking on doors. We need to have signature approval up to 2/3 of the membership. Ken will redraft the Amendment due to some administrative needs.

AROUND THE TABLE- nothing from Board Members. Russ has some questions/comments: Question: How can anyone make comments on the development plan? Answer: Community members can go to development services to review development plans in the area and submit comments. Marker 4 at Fairway was taken over the winter. 

NEXT MONTHLY MEETING: Thursday, 9 June, 2016, 6:30pm at Holy Trinity Anglican Church

ADJOURNMENT- Kevin moves to adjourn, Michelle seconds, approved unanimously. Adjournment at 7:33pm 

